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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Well, this week has almost felt like the summer terms of old!  
 
Mazey has been and gone – if you went to Morrab Gardens, I hope you went on 
Saturday, otherwise you probably got very soggy. The four heads representing our 
celebration of the four seasons looked fantastic and apparently have appeared 
many times on social media. A massive well done and thank you to all the staff 
involved (especially Miss Williams and Mr Eddy) – we have an abundance of creative 
and talented artists on the staff and they certainly did us proud! Today, we also held 
our own mini-Mazey: after parading around the school site, we gathered in our 
bubbles on the field and celebrated all the creations that the children have recently 
made with songs, performances and a good time had by all. 
 
We have even had some school trips! Key Stage 1 enjoyed a great day at Porthcurno 
Beach and the Minack a couple of weeks ago while Lower Key Stage 2 have been 
down to the beach at Wherrytown this week as part of their Geography work. 
Upper Key Stage 2 have had a fantastic time kayaking at Newlyn and the Year 6s 
have also been surfing.  
 
It’s always astonishing that there is so much to do in the last few weeks of the 
summer term and the staff are all working incredibly hard to ensure the children 
have a great time. It’s such an enjoyable time of year – lessons outside, loads of PE 
and generally making the most of the lovely weather and our amazing grounds. 
 
We just need to throw in a sports day that is cancelled for rain and it could be any 
summer term for about the last ten years!! 
 
Best wishes, 
 

Cathryn Wicks 

Deputy Headteacher 

There are some photos 

from today’s Mazey 

Celebrations on the next 

page. 
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Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding 

Lead) at head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it 

is out of school hours, please contact the Multi 

Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch on 
chest or back)  

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a lot 
for more than an hour or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell 
or taste (you’ve noticed you cannot smell 
or taste anything or things smell or taste 
different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or 
more of these you must get a COVID-19 
test as soon as possible and stay at home 
and do not have visitors— only leave 
home to get the test. Anyone you live 
with, and anyone in your support bubble, 
must also stay at home until you get your 
result. Please ring or email the school 
office as soon as possible to let us know. 

If your child tests positive over the 
weekend please email 
head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test 
or phone the NHS test line 119. 

Change to next year’s term dates 

There will be an extra Bank Holiday in June 2022 

to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. The 

extra Bank Holiday (Friday 3th June) already falls 

within the Summer half term and so schools will 

have an additional closure day during the year. 

We have chosen Monday 6th June (the day after 

the Summer half term holiday) so school will be 

closed on that day and we will return for the 

second half of the Summer Term on Tuesday 7th 

June 2022. Please see the updated Term Dates 

for 2021/22 attached. These can also be found 

on our website under Parent Pages, Term Dates. 

Found 

An adult’s watch has been found and 

handed into the office. If you have lost 

one in the last week please contact us 

with a description. Thanks. 

Lost property 

All the unnamed lost property currently in 

school will be taken to the charity shop at the 

end of term. If it is named it will be returned to 

your child. If you are missing anything please let 

the office or your child’s teacher know so that 

we can check in the lost property box. Please 

remember that you if you name your child’s 

clothing we will always return it to you if we 

find it. 
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0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

 
 
 
 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

0300 123 3393 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 

Help for children worried about COVID 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-

children-safe/childrens-mental-health/

depression-anxiety-mental-health 



 



Free School Meals  

At this time, many families may find themselves eligible for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium who 
previously did not meet the criteria. Please read this page carefully to find out if you are now eligible.  

Cornwall Council are continuing to process new applications for Free School Meals. Please ensure that 
you read the eligibility criteria before applying and complete the online application form if you are 
eligible.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for
-free- school-meals-and-pupil-premium/  

Postal applications are currently not being accepted but, if you are unable to apply online, you can call 
the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and a member of the team will call you back to complete 
the application over the phone. Please make sure that your phone will accept calls from a private / 
withheld number.  

NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed.  

However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an underlying entitlement to 
benefits-related Free School Meals. Please ensure that you check this and apply if appropriate, even if 
your child is in one of these year groups, because of the additional benefits (eg food vouchers during 
holiday times where these are given by the Government).  

Your child may be eligible for benefits-related free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child 
themselves in their own right), receives of any of the following benefits:  

 Income Support (IS)  

 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance  

 Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance  

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190  

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC)  

 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support  

 Universal Credit - Your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not 
including any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent 
assessment periods  

If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of what 
other benefits/credits are being claimed:  

 Working Tax Credit  

 Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance  

However, you will be temporarily eligible to claim free school meals if you receive a Working Tax Credit 
run-on, which is the payment you may receive for a further four weeks after you stop qualifying for 
Working Tax Credit.  

If you think that your child is eligible for Free School Meals, we strongly recommend that you contact 
Cornwall Council as detailed above.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-%20school-meals-and-pupil-premium/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-%20school-meals-and-pupil-premium/


STARS OF THE WEEK   

Choughs  Samara for making a superb effort in all areas of her learning & making great choices 

Robins  Esme  for being constantly delightful all year long in every way 

Puffins  Eden  for his design in Technology for a home for the Lorax 

Owls   Anthony for trying his best in Maths 

Kingfishers  Bella  for her amazing progress in reading 

Trencrom  Rylee  for great Geography fieldwork on Wherrytown beach 

Lanyon  Niko  for working so hard & making brilliant progress in Maths 

Kerris   Rosa  for being a perfect representative of our school on our trip & just being  

     wonderful all of the time 

Bodrifty  Cove  for brilliant fielding in rounders & a positive  attitude to school 

Bosigran  Skye  for making good progress in her reading & writing 

Kenidjack  Lexi  for being an utter star on our surfing & canoeing trips 

   Jack  for being the Art star of the year - superb skills    

Dinnertime  Kelley for his lovely manners 

 

    

  

 

Mrs D  

So I am about to reach the end of my first full week of self-isolation and I am 

thoroughly delighted with my new freedom. I have been out walking, cycling 

and swimming most days, and am still not over the excitement of my release. 

This may sound silly but I felt as if I were in prison, albeit a very lovely one with 

a garden and great family who were isolating with me. Which made me 

wonder about the folk out there, and I’m sure we all know who they are, who 

are still finding this tricky, still not keen to come out of their homes, for whom 

isolation in some form has become the norm. Do you know of someone who is 

finding it tricky to leave home? I know I do. Do you know of a parent perhaps 

who is finding leaving home to do the school run too much? I know I do. Can 

you offer words of wisdom or even better, a listening ear? I am here if you can’t 

and I’m here if you need those words yourself. Always am. Always will be. It 

doesn’t even need to be about Covid, or viruses, or anything like that. It can be 

about any topic you like. Mrs D xx 


